Bradley Falco

From: Paul Castro

Sent: Tuesday, September 29, 2020 7:51 AM
To: Bradley Falco

Cc: Kelly Churney

Subject: FW: The Colony Hotel's garden use
Brad,

Please put In the electronic and hard files.

Thank you,

Paul Castro, AICP

Zoning Manager

360 South County Road

Palm Beach, FL 33480
(561)227-6406
pcastro@townofpalmbeach.com

P.S. Don’t forget to complete the 2020 Census Questionnaire and Be Counted before the September 30t
deadline.

Visit: https://www.2020census.gov/

Or Call: 844-330-2020

From: R Lynch <rlynch37275@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, September 28, 2020 5:47 PM

To: Paul Castro <PCastro@TownofPalmBeach.com>; Wayne Bergman <wbergman@TownOfPalmBeach.com>
Subject: The Colony Hotel's garden use

****Note: This email was sent from a source external to the Town of Palm Beach. Links or attachments should no

be accessed unless expected from a trusted source. Additionally, all requests for information or changes to Town
records should be verified for authenticity.******

Dear Mayor of Palm Beach and Town Council,

In early August, | purchased unit #2 in 129 Hammon Avenue, the Ocean Colony condominium. In
a meeting of the owners of the condominium in early September, it was agreed that no consensus
could be reached regarding the hotel’s request to use the garden next to our property, instead we
each agreed to write letters expressing our individual views.



In the dialogue to date, | have found the Colony has proposed a thorough and thoughtful plan to
address neighbor issues, both in sound and sight. This includes a sound check that (as | was told
by my fellow owners who were on site) resulted in no ambient noise intruding on our

property. They also offered to install a fence to break any visual lines and to offer a further sound
buffer. We are a small condo, just 5 units, and one very vocal owner was highly influential in

our internal discussions; | believe this individual has robbed the condo owners of our ability to
present a united front to the hotel in order to secure a satisfactory outcome for all parties
involved.

Candidly, | bought a 2-bedroom apartment immediately adjacent to The Colony. | knew this
when | purchased and made that decision consciously, it’s frankly one of the attributes that
attracted me to this location. When | looked at an apartment in this same building last year,
what’s now a garden was then an active delivery driveway. | view the garden and the
proposed use as a substantial improvement to the previous delivery driveway, and | am writing
to support the Colony’s request to use the garden on the terms that they propose.

Thank you for your time and consideration.
Regards,

Randy Lynch



